State Advisory Council on Hereditary and Congenital Disorders
Minutes January 10, 2017
Members Present




Staff
Dr. Hilary Vernon, Chair




Linda Lammeree, RN, (Scribe)
John McGing, Vice Chair
Sen. Ronald Young (phone)



Guests





Michelle Smith 





Sarah Viall, CNMC Genetics (phone)
Anne Eder
Christy Keppel, March of Dimes (phone)
Erin Strovel, PhD
Jamie Fraser,MD, CNMC Genetics (phone)

Dr. Richard Bruno




Carol Greene, MD UMMS Genetics
Del. Karen Young, (phone)



Ada Hamosh, MD JHH Genetics

                                                                              Christine Peroutka, MD JHH Genetics

Members Absent




Ex-Officio Present



Monumental City--vacant 



Robert Myers, PhD (phone)

Rebecca Furman
Lee Woods, M.D.







Fizza Gulamali Majid, PhD







Johnna Watson, RN
Called to Order – 5:10 pm

I. Minutes of Meeting October 20, 2016
Minutes were reviewed and approved. 
II. Old Business
A. Membership Update
1. Dr. Vernon summarized efforts to contact Monumental City Medical Group by phone, email or mailed letter over the last several months, has not yielded any response. She has concern that the organization may not be interested in continuing representation on the Advisory Council.
2.  Dr. Vernon stated she has sent a letter to the organization this week, return receipt requested, advising that it is important to have full membership on the Advisory Council and with that in mind, the Advisory Council will take steps to change the executive order for the Council removing membership requirement for Monumental City Medical Group if they are unable to provide a candidate. The letter included a time frame for response in thirty days. 
3. Dr. Greene volunteered to share names of several pediatricians with Johnna Watson and Dr. Vernon to see if they might be interested in membership on the Advisory Council.
4. Dr. Vernon reported that she has spoken with CNMC Genetics department. They are very interested in membership on the Advisory Council. They see many patients from the counties surrounding Washington DC area and the Eastern Shore. If Monumental City Medical Group is no longer interested in representation on the Advisory Council, CNMC Genetics department could be proposed to fill the vacancy..
5. Mr. Smith expressed interest in adding more consumer representation to the Council if the Council membership has to be restructured.
B  Medical Foods letter
1. Dr. Bruno and Dr. Vernon continue to refine the letter urging support for medically necessary foods and formulas to be covered by insurances as an essential health benefit. Revised letter will be electronically sent to Council members for their review. Dr. Vernon requested suggestions for edits be sent as soon as possible.  Letter will be forwarded to Health Secretary with cover letter once completed. 

2. There was discussion about the role of REM (Rare and Expensive  Case Management Program.  Dr. Hamosh stated that many metabolic conditions are only covered until age 20, which seemed inappropriate since the medical condition continues lifelong and requires treatment from birth through death. REM participants need to meet diagnostic and financial requirements for coverage. Dr. Woods identified the new chief medical officer for Medicaid is Lisa Burgess. Dr. Hamosh offered to contact her to see how to amend REM to include medically necessary foods beyond age 20.
C. Discussion and voting for inclusion of Neimann Pick A/B
1. Dr. Vernon stated the power point presentation on Neimann-Pick disease was sent    along with agenda for this meeting so the members could review prior to voting. Dr. Vernon offered to answer any questions re: Neimann Pick disease.

2. A motion was made and seconded to vote on recommending inclusion of Neimann    Pick A/B Disorder to the Maryland Newborn Screening panel. A roll call vote was taken    and vote tied  with 4 approved, 4 opposed and Del Young, who joined call late did not vote:



Dr. Bruno- yes


Michelle Smith- no



Anne Eder- no



Erin Strovel – no



Ben Smith – yes



Senator Young- yes



John McGing- yes



Hilary Vernon- no

3. The scoring sheet was reviewed. Discussion revealed that lack of proven treatment is a concern for many. Treatment therapies are in clinical trials. Dr. Vernon stated she will contact the studies to see what the preliminary data is showing and update the Council at the next meeting.

4. Motion made and approved to table vote until next meeting 
D. Member Updates

1. Dr. Myers stated that The Laboratories Administration had nothing new to report since last meeting. 

2. There is a new Secretary for DHMH, Denis Schrader.

3. Dr. Woods reported that Donna Gugel is the new Director of Prevention and Health Promotion Adminstration. Recruitment efforts are underway to identify new director of Maternal Child Health Bureau.

4. Johnna Watson reported that the first case of Severe Combined Immunodeficiency was identified by newborn screening. Confirmatory testing is underway by immunologists.

III. New Business
A. Presentation of Krabbe Disease
1. Dr. Hilary Vernon, stated she will start the presentation of Krabbe Disese , last reviewed in 2014, until Dr. Kurtzberg calls in to provide treatment data.

2. There are more than 100 mutations identified in Krabbe Disease, however there are many of uncertain clinical significance. It also appears that enzyme activity nor mutation can predict severity of clinical presentation.

3. Dr. Kurtzberg presented data on her experiences at Duke University with treatment of Krabbe Disease showing 80% survival rate if treatment (bone marrow transplant) occurs prior to onset of symptoms. Her facility is no longer transplanting if infant is symptomatic although there are programs that will. 
4. Dr. Vernon asked that Dr. Kurtzberg forward her slides so that they can be sent electronically to the Council members. 

5. Dr. Kurtzberg’s experience revealed that success of outcome is best for infants transplanted within 30 days of birth. Discussion identified that this tight time line may be difficult to meet. Questions –can lab perform sequencing or second tier testing in 36 hrs? Is the facility to perform transplant prepared to move very quickly including financial counseling for family and obtaining insurance approval?  
6. Dr. Vernon will continue presentation and discussion at next meeting as this meeting was extending beyond scheduled time and some members had other commitments. Uncertain if members will feel comfortable voting on Krabbe at next meeting, scheduled for February 7, 2017.

. 
IV.  Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM.

